


Jimmy addressed Grizzly Mtn road (road to the top from Hwy 26.) In 1964, the BLM obtained a right-of­

way through private lands {McCabes). The agreement requires BLM to grade the road once a year. BLM 

has been doing it twice a year. Utility services {Republic Services, UPS, etc) have been complaining 

about road maintenance. BLM intends to continue the twice a year grading. 

John Delher, a landowner whose property adjoins BLM on Grizzly Mtn. made presentation of their 

attempts as neighbors to work with BLM on the issues associated with BLM. Those issues include 

grazing, wildfire risk and public trespass as people visit the top of Grizzly. John's desire to present 

through the NRAC is to encourage the BLM publicly to elevate the work needed in this area by BLM. 

Concerns in the area include wildfire risk (several small fires in the last couple of years), safety to 

infrastructure on top of the mountain, and large number of scattered residential sites on the slopes of 

Grizzly. John expressed a desire to return grazing to the mountain. John stated that grazing is a 

powerful tool for vegetation management and fire prevention. John also is concerned about timber 

stands on the mountain and the lack of attention they are getting. John asked the Committee to assist 

in helping develop a working relation with BLM and others to address these concerns. 

Mike Lunn asked how much of Grizzly is protected by ODF. John responded that approximately the 

upper½ is. Lynne asked by grazing is no longer allowed. John responded that sometime during the 

transfer of private property associated with the allotment, the allotment went into non-use because the 

permit didn't follow the transfer. Kim Vogel asked if BLM could cost share on boundary fences. Jimmy 

said no. Melinda asked what the Committee can do. John responded that helping to create awareness 

(today's meeting) is a great thing. Melinda asked if the County Court should write a letter? John 

responded that if it is a priority for County then yes. 

Mill Creek Vegetation Management Plan 

Jill Abernathy, Ochoco National Forest provided an overview of the draft vegetation management plan 

for Mill Creek. FS has been working on this project for since scoping started December, 2021. Prior to 

that date, FS personnel gathered resource condition to better understand needs. A 1999 EA for Mill 

Creek authorized multiple actions within Mill Creek and it is now time for new treatments. A draft EA 

will be released to the public the week of August 14, 2023. The draft plan will address different ways to 

thin from below to achieve desired vegetation (forestry) goals. 

The draft analyzes 4 alternatives; no action, and 3 different treatment levels. The plan reviews non­

commercial thinning (up to 12" dbh), biomass (up to 14" dbh) and commercial logging along with the 

use of prescribed burning and some riparian restoration work. Alternatives 3 and 4 allow for some 

removal of trees over 21" dbh focusing primarily on Grand fir/white fir/douglas fir.  These alternatives 

were developed under the guidance of the recent changes to the East Side Screens. 

Public comment will be open for 30 days. Mid-September is the anticipated deadline date. The public is 

encouraged to sign up on line to receive the notices for publications and then to comment. 

Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife Sage Grouse Map and Plan update 

Skyler Vold, State Sage Grouse Habitat Coordinator (ODFW) lead discussion about the new draft maps 

that have been developed by ODFW with its cooperating partner agencies that are now out for public 

review and comment. Skyler provided an update on the history of the management of the sage grouse 
















